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Location

Barkly Navarre Road NAVARRE, NORTHERN GRAMPIANS SHIRE

Municipality

NORTHERN GRAMPIANS SHIRE

Level of significance

-

Heritage Listing

Vic. War Heritage Inventory

Statement of Significance

Last updated on - August 3, 2004



The hall off the Barkly-Navarre Road Navarre has significance as a legacy of the development of the community
and as a community meeting place from the interwar period (c.1920s - 1940s) period. Although altered and
extended, the building has architectural interest for its remnant early features of the interwar era, and appears to
be in fair to good condition. The hall at Navarre is architecturally of interest. The remnant early features including
the gabled roof forms clad in red painted galvanised corrugated iron, modest eaves, galvanised iron ventilation
stacks and the gable infill at the front (timber brackets, ventilator, battening and panelling). All other architectural
features visible from the road represent late changes or additions.

The Hall at Navarre is historically and socially of LOCAL significance. It is associated with the development of
the Navarre community from the interwar (c1920s - 1940s) period, and is recognised and valued by the
community as an important meeting and recreation place.

Overall, the Hall at Navarre is of LOCAL significance

RECOMMENDED LEVEL OF SIGNIFICANCE: LOCAL

Heritage
Study/Consultant

Northern Grampians - Shire of Northern Grampians - Stage 2 Heritage Study, Wendy
Jacobs, Vicki Johnson, David Rowe, Phil Taylor, 2004; 

Hermes Number 127139

Property Number

Physical Description 1

The hall off the Barkly-Navarre Road, Navarre, is set on a contextually large allotment. It is surrounded by open
grassed areas at the front and sides, with a round tubular steel and cyclone wire fence forming the front yard.
There is also a gateway with granite pillars at the front.

The altered hall building is characterised by early gable roof forms clad in red painted galvanised corrugated iron.
Modest overhangs are features of the eaves, while three round galvanised iron ventilation stacks adorn the
roofline.

Other remnant early features include those within the gable end at the front: the timber brackets, ventilator,
battening and panelling.

The hall building has experienced considerable change, with the timber weatherboards and possibly the windows
and doors being altered. The side wall cladding appears to be introduced Hardiplank weatherboards. The shallow
pitched wing at the front has been introduced.

Veterans Description for Public

The Navarre Hall and Memorial Gates, off the Barkly-Navarre Road, were built in the interwar period c.1920s -
1940s. The Hall is characterised by early gable roof forms clad in red painted galvanised corrugated iron. The
gateway features granite pillars inscribed with the names of those who served in the Second World War.

This place/object may be included in the Victorian Heritage Register pursuant to the Heritage Act 2017. Check
the Victorian Heritage Database, selecting 'Heritage Victoria' as the place source.

For further details about Heritage Overlay places, contact the relevant local council or go to Planning Schemes
Online http://planningschemes.dpcd.vic.gov.au/
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